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Ministry of Finance has extended the last date of linking Aadhar with PAN from 
31-03-2023 to 30-06-2023. The fee will remain same as Rs 1,000/- 

From 1st July, 2023, the PAN of taxpayers who have failed to link their Aadhaar 
with PAN, shall become inoperative and the consequences during the period that 
PAN remains inoperative will be as follows:  

i. no refund shall be made against such PANs;  
ii. interest shall not be payable on such refund for the period during which 

PAN remains inoperative; and  
iii. TDS and TCS shall be deducted /collected at higher rate, as provided in 

the Act.  

The PAN can be made operative again in 30 days, upon intimation of Aadhaar to 
the prescribed authority after payment of fee of Rs.1,000. 

https://pib.gov.in/PressReleseDetail.aspx?PRID=1911396 

 


